Town of Cape Elizabeth

Cape Elizabeth Town Council

Resolution

October 26, 2010 Draft

Installation of "Smart Meters" in Cape Elizabeth
BE IT RESOLVED, by the Cape Elizabeth Town Council, in Town Council assembled that,

WHEREAS, on February 25, 2010, by Order in Docket No. 2007-2150, the State of Maine Public Utilities Commission approved the request of Central Maine Power Company (CIi4P) to install advanced metering infrastructure (AMT), which includes replacing existing electric meters with so-called "smart meters;" and,

WHEREAS, the Town Council understands that CMP has begun installing the smart meters in Greater Portland and,

WHEREAS, citizens of Cape Elizabeth have expressed concerns about the installation of smart meters relating to health concerns and privacy, and 
WHEREAS,  the Public Utilities Commission, in approving the AMI program, did not consider possible health impacts or give adequate consideration to privacy concerns; and

WHEREAS, the meters will be installed on private property and many homeowners and businesses have no knowledge of the planned installation, 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED, as follows:

1. The Cape Elizabeth Town Council urges CMP not to install, for a period not less than ninety (90) days, any smart meters, repeaters, antennas and any related wireless equipment in Cape Elizabeth until CMP has provided local residents additional information on the planned installation

2. The Cape Elizabeth Town Council urges the Maine Public Utilities Commission to provide an appropriate mechanism and forum for local residents to voice their positions for or against smart meters before any smart meters are installed in Cape Elizabeth. 
Dated: November 8, 2010

At Cape Elizabeth, Maine 
